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Samantha Krieg ……….…...………..Coordinator of R.F. 

 
 
 
 

RELIGIOUS FORMATION OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Thursday 9:00a.m.-3:00p.m. 
Sunday 9:00a.m.-2:00p.m. 
Phone: 757-479-9897 • Fax: 757-479-9453 
Email: sharon@stmark-parish.org 

 
BAPTISM: Celebrated the 1st weekend of the month 
except during Lent. Contact Religious Formation Office 
for Baptism classes prior to the Sacrament. 
 
MATRIMONY: Couples required to give 6 months 
notice before planning a wedding in the Parish. Please 
do not set date before contacting the Priest. 
 
MINISTRY TO THE SICK & HOMEBOUND: If you 
know someone who cannot attend Mass or desires a 
visit or the Sacrament of Anointing, call the Office. 
 
RECONCILIATION: Celebrated 1st and 3rd Saturday 
of the month at 4:00 p.m.  
 
COLUMBARIUM: Parishioners interested in procuring 
a Columbarium niche, call the Parish Office. 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Saturday: 5:30 p.m. • Sunday at  8:30 & 10:30 a.m. 

Tuesday and Thursday at 8:30 a.m.  
Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. 

Established 
1978 

Saint Mark Saint Mark THE CATHOLIC 
CHURCH OF 

Mission Statement 
Rooted in the Word...Nourished by the Sacraments… 
Guided by the Holy Spirit....We, the people of  
St. Mark, are united in our desire to serve those 
who are in need, to give our gifts and talents… 
to build the Kingdom of God by  
imaging Jesus Christ. 

1505 Kempsville Rd. • Virginia Beach, VA 23464-7201 
 

Phone: 757-479-1010 • Fax: 757-479-9453 
Website: www.stmark-parish.org 

Parish Office Hours  
Monday-Thursday: 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 

Sunday 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 

Pentecost Sunday May 23, 2021 



Mass Intentions  
and Daily Readings 

MONDAY      The Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of the Church 
05/24  Gn 3:9-15, 20 ; Jn 19:25-34 
   
TUESDAY Saint Bede the Venerable, Priest, Doctor of 
05/25  the Church ; Saint Gregory VII, Pope ; Saint 
  Mary Magdalene de Pazzi, Virgin 
  Sir 35:1-2 ; Mk 10:28-31  
              The WHITESELL FAMILY (int) 

 
WEDNESDAY     Saint Philip Neri, Priest 
05/26  Sir 36:1, 4-5a. 10-17 ; Mk 10:32-45  
  AGAPITO AMIO + 
     
THURSDAY  Saint Augustine of Canterbury, Bishop 
05/27  Sir 43: 15-25 ; Mk 10:46-52 
  MARIA DEL VALLE (int)   
      
FRIDAY             
05/28            Sir 44: 1, 9-13 ; Mk 11:27-33  
             
    
SATURDAY   The Most Holy Trinity 
05/29  RUTH BAILEY +   
 

The Visitation of The Blessed Virgin Mary 
Zep 3:14-18a ; Is 12:2-3, 4bcd, 5-6 ; Lk 1:39-56 

     
SUNDAY ALEX COOKE + 
05/30  CORAZON PLACIDES + 
 

  (+) Indicates Deceased 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Steven Barkow, Hadley Hewlett, Emma & Jeff Madrigal,  
Alice & George Volz, Don DeGroot, Bryan Mendoza, Rose Kmetz,  
 Dawn Boroden, Leonardo V. Corpez, Jim Thomas, Jean Morgan, 
Emy Balmaceda, Chandler Jacob, Diane Esposito, Connie Collins, 

 Christian & Dana Brewer, Suzie Neely, Chantal Rose Denman, 
Yolanda Santiaguel, Abelino Santiaguel, Beth Park, Susan Parr, 
Paula Turgeon, Sarah Harrington, Mike Turner, Norma Comia, 

Margarita Qualle, Olive Stanley, Marlene Slate, Osbaldo Toledo, 
Jun Cruz, Fay Harrington, Ralph Knappa, Erlinda Mariado,  

Marge Kube, John King, Judy Kiplinger, Mary Kramer,  
Lantz Claudill, Mary Szalach, Suzi North Sheehan, Aurora Young, 

Val Kandis, Angelita V. Cruz, Nikole Zabataite, Robby Comia, 
Helen Allen, Michael Kmetz, Marianna Gable, Dick Guevin,  
Thomas DeNio, Vanessa Miner, Joy Solmerano, Jodi Lee,  

Angel Rindfleisch, Joel Cossette, Jan & Roger Kilb, Pat Byrne, 
Teresita Mendez-Ozabal, Julie Allen, Tim Helmstetter, Joel Rivera, 
Marlene Games, Rose Sunderland, Perry Francisco, Frank Moore, 

Carlos Gonzalez, Mary Tibbetts, Bobbi Drewiske, Helen Newby, 
Roger & Bellie Guerrero, Harry & Nancy Tennin, Peiro DelValle,   

The Whitesell Family, Tim Fitzgerald, Ryan Kmetz, Renee Britton, 
Alma Deguzman, Robert Ozabal, Brian Ozabal, Medy Mendez, 

Paula Dellulo, Josepha Oller-Chapa, Randy Beals, Marilyn Briggs, 
Mark Oller-Red, Roberta Bernardini, Darrell Satturfield,  

Fr. Charles Breindel, Teresa Delostrinos, Henrietta Mayr,  
Oralia Rodriguez  

Fr. Anthony’s Reflection 
  

 Today we celebrate the Solemnity of 

Pentecost! It is the birthday of the universal Church! 
This day is also known as the feast day of the laity 
because at the coming of the Holy Spirit, everyone 
was empowered in a new way to go out and preach 
the good news.  

 We celebrate the presence of the Holy Spirit 
as it was then in the community of Jerusalem. This 
day reminds us about the community of faith, that 
we are in unity as a universal family. The disciples 
were together when the doors were locked, Jesus 

came and stood in their midst and said to them, 
“Peace be with you” He breathed on them and said to 
them, “Receive the Holy Spirit. Whose sins you 
forgive are forgiven them, whose sins you retain are 
retained.” This means that Jesus not only gave the 

disciples the Holy Spirit, but also gave them a very 
important mission. This mission of theirs is a 
reflection of Christ himself as one who forgives sins. 
Forgiveness of sins was part of the good news that 
they were supposed to bring to the whole world. 

 The Holy Spirit gives courage and strength 
along with other gifts to every Christian to be Christ 
to the world. When we are empowered by Christ, we 
no longer live for ourselves but for Christ who lives 
within us. Let us be reminded about our number one 

duty to proclaim the good news and bear witness to 
Christ to others.  

 
This is our mission to the world. Happy Feast Day!  

 



This Week at Saint Mark 
 

May 24th–May 30th 
 

MONDAY  
7:15pm RCIA Formation (GH, Chapel &  
  Virtual)  
 
TUESDAY  
8:30am Weekday Mass In Sanctuary 
  
 
WEDNESDAY   
10am-1pm Food Pantry (GH) 
 6:30pm Rosary in Sanctuary 
 7:00pm Weekday Mass in Sanctuary 
 
 
THURS DAY  
8:30am        Weekday Mass In Sanctuary 
9am-11am PLARN in Great Hall 
9:10-10:10am   Free Mental Health Screening in St  
    Mark Parking Lot 
6:00pm Parish Council Meeting (Virtual) 
 
FRIDAY   
6:00pm Virtual Rosary on the Saint Mark  
  Facebook Page  
 
 
SATURDAY  
5:30pm   Weekend Mass In Sanctuary 
 
 
SUNDAY 
  8:30am Weekend Mass In Sanctuary 
10:30am Weekend Mass in Sanctuary 
   (Also Live-Streamed) 
 
  

Justice and Peace 
Visit the Justice & Peace page on our St. Mark parish website 

for more information on our current ministries and other J & P 
focus.  www.stmark-parish.org/ministries/justice-and-peace or 

contact: justiceandpeace@stmark-parish.org 
 

Food of the Month: May 
9-15oz. boxed Instant Mashed Potatoes, Individual meals: 

tuna snack kits, small pop-top soup/pasta 
 

 
“God’s Work - Our Hands”: Throughout 
the pandemic our Justice & Peace  
committee continued to reach out in our 
community to help those in need. From  
delivering food to those in need, donating 

food to the Food Bank, to feeding the homeless via PIN Ministry 
and Judeo-Christian Outreach. We shopped/ ran errands/made 
wellness calls/prayed with and for those at risk and shut-in. Our 
PLARN group continued to make mats for the homeless and we 
worked hard to reassess and redesign our Food Pantry to safely 
provide assistance to our guests. However, many of our J&P 
ministries were unable to function during this time. As we 
prayerfully see light at the end of this long, trying year, we  
begin work, reassess,  and rebuild our outreach ministries, 
seeking new ways to do God’s work through our hands. We 
would love to have you join us on this journey. We meet the 
3rd Monday each month at 6:30pm (via Zoom) Interested? 
Please contact:  justiceandpeace@stmark-parish.org  

 
Hope4Life Baby Bottle Drive: Thank you to 
all who donated to 0ur Baby Bottle drive. 
Please watch the bulletin for an update on 
how much we raised for Hope4Life. To learn 

more about Hope4Life please visit: www.hope4lifeva.com 
 

 
Did you Know: "If we had no hope in the 
Lord, what would we do in this world?" -St 
Josephine Bakhita 1869-1947 There are 

three elements of Human Trafficking. Act + Means + Purpose = 
Human Trafficking. In essence, for human trafficking to occur, a 
trafficker will: commit at least one act against another person 
such as recruiting, by using at least one mean, such as violence 
for the purpose of exploiting that other person for financial 
gain or material benefit. For the next three weeks, we will 
 provide information on each of these elements. Beginning with 
‘Act’. Together WE can help the fight against Human  
Trafficking. If you are re you interested in learning more and 
helping to make a difference, please email:  
justiceandpeace@stmark-parish.org  
 
 

Snack Bags: Thank you for your continued support. 
Since March 2020 through your donations and efforts 
we have been able to provide 5225 Snack Bags to the 
P.I.N. Ministry guests. To learn more about PIN  
Ministry, please visit: https://www.pinministry.org/ 



Announcements 
 
 

 
Vacation Bible School 2021 

 
 

Vacation Bible School July 12-16, 2021!!  
In person and virtual options will be  
available.  
 
 

We will need a lot of help to make this 
event as safe and fun as possible. To  
volunteer and for more information  
Contact Samantha at 

Samantha@stmark-parish.org  
 
 

Below is the link for volunteer and participant registration. 
It is also on the website. Space is limited so sign up soon! 

 

https://vbspro.events/p/08c87c 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 
 
 

Come Join Restoration Behavioral 
Health Services at Saint Mark 

on May 27, 2021 9:10am-10:10am  
As We Celebrate Our MOBILE 
Mental Health Screening Day 

With the Community!! 
 

WE WILL BE CONDUCTING MENTAL 
HEALTH SCREENINGS TO  
INCLUDE: DEPRESSION, ANXIETY, ADHD, BIPOLAR, JUST TO NAME 
A FEW………… 
 

IT’S A DAY TO UNDERSTAND MENTAL ILLNESS AND HELP TO  
ELIMINATE THE STIGMA………  
 

IF ONE STARTS TO GIVE OF HIS/HER TIME WITH INTENTION  
EVERYDAY, YOU WILL FIND THAT YOU WILL START TO MAKE A 
REAL DIFFERENCE IN NOT ONLY YOUR LIFE, BUT THE LIVES OF 
 OTHERS……… 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Saint Mark Mom’s Group-Now Meeting Virtually 
Mom’s Group meets Tuesdays at 7pm via Zoom. Please reach out 

to Kerri Drake for details,  
914-850-2765 or kerridrake@gmail.com 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Support Our Youth Group  

Support our Youth Group while you shop. Use gift cards to buy gas, 
groceries, and everything else you’re already buying—while raising 

money. It’s easy, it’s rewarding, and it fits right into your busy 
schedule.  Create an account on the RaiseRight app or at 

 ShopWithScrip.com using our enrollment code: 18978AE979L67  
Seamlessly check out by securely paying online with a linked bank 

account or credit card. Have questions?  Contact  
Fe at fe@stmark-parish.org  

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
Interested In Learning More About The Catholic Faith,  

or Becoming Catholic? 

The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults or RCIA is a process to 
learn and grow in the Catholic Christian Faith.  It begins with     

Inquiry, where you come to ask questions and determine if this is 
right for you. It is open to those who have never been  Baptized or 
are  coming from a different Christian Faith experience or not fully 
formed in the Catholic Faith. Formation  sessions are  conducted 
on Monday evenings,  starting at 7:15pm.  If you are interested 

please contact  Deacon Mike Johnson at 479-1010  or   
deacon_mike@stmark-parish.org 

    Liturgy Corner  
 

 

MAY - THE MONTH DEVOTED TO MARY, OUR BLESSED MOTHER, 
AND PRAYING THE ROSARY 

 

 With the month of May devoted to Mary, our Blessed 
Mother, we have once again been encouraged to pray the rosary.  
Pope Francis has encouraged us to pray the rosary for the end to 
the pandemic and always for peace, especially in Israel.  So below 
is a some background on the rosary is provided, let us all be  
encouraged to pray the rosary for our Blessed Mother's 
 intervention. 
 "Starting around the year 300, some Christians seeking a 
deeper connection to God left their homes to live alone in the  
deserts of Egypt. Isolation from the world and people allowed 
these holy men and women to pray constantly. They recited the 
same prayers over and over, and used pebbles or tiny pieces of 
wood to keep track of how many prayers they had prayed. In time, 
some of these individuals came together and lived in community, 
founding the early forms of the monastic communities that exist 
today.  
 By the year 800, monks in Ireland began praying all 150 
psalms in sequence. When the cycle of 150 was complete, they 
would start again. The people were impressed by the holiness of 
the monks, and asked the monks to teach them to pray. The 
monks responded by instructing them to pray as Jesus taught us, 
asking them to pray 150 times the Our Fathers (three groups of 50) 
in a row. When the people found it hard to keep track of how 
many prayers they had said, they (like the desert fathers and 
mothers) used stones to keep count—transferring them from one 
pocket to another as they prayed.  
 Eventually, someone had the idea to string the stones 
together. By the year 1000, people were using stones or knots on a 
string to count their prayers. Rich people had strings of precious 
gems.  
 In time, people began to pray their repetitive prayers to 
Mary, the mother of Jesus. They started by repeating the phrase 
“Hail Mary full of grace, the Lord is with thee” fifty times. The shift 
in the prayers came because some people were afraid of God, who 
was all powerful, but they were comfort-able with the gentle 
Blessed Mother. The rose became a symbol of Mary, and by the 
1400s, the string of beads was called a rosary, or rose garland. 
Around 1550, the Hail Mary became longer, taking the form we 
know today, and the Glory Be, which is also called the doxology, 
was added.  
           The Rosary is a devotion that honors our relationship with 
the Blessed Virgin Mary. It is a form of meditation, allowing us to 
reflect on the life of Christ and deepen our faith. It is easy to pray, 
and can be learned by family members of all ages. When we pray 
the Rosary, we remember the journey of Jesus Christ and the role 
that his mother played in his life. As we meditate, we wrap 
 ourselves in his story.  
 When we pray the Rosary, we give honor to Mary as the 
most unique human person in God’s creation. But we are not  
praying to Mary. We are praying with her, our partner in bringing 
our needs before God. We can see that in the words of the prayer 
as we entreat Mary to “pray for us, now and at the hour of our 
death. Amen.”  

Printed with permission - Text by Trish Sullivan Vanni. © 2016 Archdiocese of 
Chicago: Liturgy Training Publications, 3949 South Racine Avenue,  

Chicago, IL 60609; 1-800-933-1800; www.LTP.org. Pastoral Liturgy®  
magazine, September/October 2016, www.PastoralLiturgy.org.  



  Welcome! 
As we gather again for the celebration of Mass, we are all asked to 

do our part to prevent the spread of COVID-19.  Out of an  
abundance of caution for others gathered, please be aware, prior 
to entering the church, an usher will ask you a series of questions.  
Please be patient and wait for their instructions regarding  seating, 
as we must comply with social distancing guidelines.  We ask that 

everyone takes the following precautions: 
 

· Stay home if you are ill, elderly, anxious, or                                                           

immunocompromised.  Bishop Knestout has dispensed all 
Catholics in the Diocese from their  Sunday Mass obligation.  
Our live-stream Mass is at 10:30am. 

· Maintain six feet of social distance from others who are not 
from the same household at all times while in the church or 
on church property. 

· All those ages 5 and up and those to receive Communion must 
wear a face mask or face covering.  Be sure the mask covers 
your nose and mouth.  

· Refrain from physical contact, such as holding hands during 
the Our Father and shaking hands during the Sign of Peace. 

· Sanitize hand when entering and leaving church. Bring        
personal supply of hand sanitizer to use before  receiving 
Communion, if possible.   

· Consider receiving Holy Communion in the hand. 
 

If you have a fever or symptoms of COVID-19 or not wearing a 
facemask, you will not be permitted to enter the building. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE BOOKKEEPER 
Thank You! Thank You! Thank You! 

Thanks to your generosity, St. Mark Church has raised 
$52,521 for the Annual Diocesan Appeal. We have 

 exceeded our goal of $51,120 for 2021 and now are at 
102.7% of goal! 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

If you currently do not give online, but would like to,  
please sign up at: 

https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/stmarkvb  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Family Count: 937: envelopes: 141/Using online donation:220 

Fiscal Year 
July20 
June21 

May 16 
Offertory 
Year to 
Date 

Needed 
Year to 
Date 

Excess/
Short 

Offertory $13,923 $777,389 $754,000 $23,389 

St Bede the Venerable 
Bede is one of the few saints honored as such even during his 
lifetime. His writings were filled with such faith and learning that 
even while he was still alive, a Church council ordered them to be 
read publicly in the churches. 
 

At an early age, Bede was entrusted to the care of the abbot of the 
Monastery of St. Paul, Jarrow. The happy combination of genius 
and the instruction of scholarly, saintly monks, produced a saint 
and an extraordinary scholar, perhaps the most outstanding one of 
his day. He was deeply versed in all the sciences of his times: 
 natural philosophy, the philosophical principles of Aristotle,  
astronomy, arithmetic, grammar, ecclesiastical history, the lives of 
the saints and especially, holy Scripture. 
 

From the time of his ordination to the priesthood at 30—he had 
been ordained a deacon at 19—till his death, Bede was ever  
occupied with learning, writing, and teaching. Besides the many 
books that he copied, he composed 45 of his own, including 30 
commentaries on books of the Bible. 
 

His Ecclesiastical History of the English People is commonly  
regarded as of decisive importance in the art and science of writing 
history. A unique era was coming to an end at the time of Bede’s 
death: It had fulfilled its purpose of preparing Western Christianity 
to assimilate the non-Roman barbarian North. Bede recognized the 
opening to a new day in the life of the Church even as it was  
happening. 
 

Although eagerly sought by kings and other notables, even Pope 
Sergius, Bede managed to remain in his own monastery until his 
death. Only once did he leave for a few months in order to teach in 
the school of the archbishop of York. Bede died in 735 praying his 
favorite prayer: “Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the 
Holy Spirit. As in the beginning, so now, and forever.” 
(franciscanmedia.org) 
  

Saint Philip Neri 
In the Mass on St. Philip Neri’s feast day, we pray, “Lord, keep us 
always cheerful in our work for the glory of your name and the 
good of our neighbor” (Sacramentary, page 638). Philip was known 
for his cheerfulness and sense of humor. He used these gifts to 
serve God and to help others to grow in their faith. 
 
Philip began to work among the poor and the sick of Rome. His 
work led him to the decision to become a priest. After ordination 
in 1551, Philip talked about his ministry whenever he met  
someone new and urged people to join him. He then founded the 
Oratory, a community of men who gathered together under 
Philip’s leadership to pray, sing, and discuss their faith. 
 
Even though he was an important person of his day, Philip always 
kept his sense of humor. A legend about him says that when the 
pope wanted to a make Philip a cardinal, he hung a cardinal’s hat 
on Philip’s door. People say that he took the hat and played catch 
with it, throwing it like a Frisbee. His message was, “Don’t take 
yourself too seriously.” 
 
Philip died in 1595, when he was an old man, leaving the Church a 
lasting legacy. He was canonized in 1622. His life teaches us to be 
optimistic and hopeful that God has given us Good News in Jesus 
and that the we are called to share that Good News with love and 
joy. (saintresource.com) 


